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What I’ve seen





Let's start with a little background. I joined DeMolay in Poudre Valley Chapter over 12 years ago in May of 1996. Along the way there were many great experiences and life long lessons learned with DeMolay that have helped me become the person I am today. New journeys and focus arise as the years pass, and this was the case in my situation. I worked a full time job and started college while a state officer for Colorado DeMolay. These became the largest focus of my efforts after my majority in DeMolay.


 


Dad Josh Hoyle asked me to attend a stated meeting last September after graduating and moving from Fort Collins to Colorado Springs. Attending this one meeting initiated my involvement again with DeMolay as an advisor. I knew a lot had changed since the days I was a member of DeMolay. Therefore, I had two objectives to accomplish. First off, I had to get to know all the members and advisors in Colorado Springs. This did not take long with all the great people involved. Secondly, it has been and still is a learning process to understand all the changes that have happened since my previous involvement.


 


A lot has happened since I first walked though the doors a year ago. I became the Chapter Advisor at the installation last July, and have since been working hard with the new Master Councilor to set in motion the great ideas and plans for Colorado Springs chapter. The Councilor's have been holding regular councilor meetings allowing the three of them to work together for success. Through their hard work they have recently been able to take part in several enjoyable activities. These include laser tag & a lock in at the Masonic Center, a day at Pirates Cove, several bowling nights. The Chapter is growing and is on track to accomplish a great amount of success. I hope everyone has enjoyed this past year as much as I have and look forward to the future of Colorado Springs Chapter.





Dad Ben Pilato








Pirates Cove Annual  


Tri-Youth Event


DeMolay, Jobs, and Rainbow having fun together


What a great day we had at the Tri-Youth event at Pirate's Cove. There were 7 members of Colorado Springs Chapter, the Chapter Sweetheart, and 1 prospect at the event to support the Tri-Youth. Also having fun in the water were 9 advisors from the chapter. Never have so many been so wet for so long. Looking forward to the next time.  Dad Reiter














Trivia Question:�Who is the only member in the DeMolay Hall of Fame from Colorado and what Colorado chapter was he a member of?�Hint: The airport in the city he was a member of is named after him.








A Note from your Master Councilor


Was up!!  I would like to thank R. N. and J. D. for being at the Arch of Steel, also the Squires.  The arch went very well and it was a very hot room too!  Also, J. D. initiation was great and I'd like to thank everyone who attended and helped.  Anyhow  I saw the movie Tropic Thunder and it was hilarious.        Sincerely, Victor





The Gavel Remains Unclaimed!!


The traveling gavel remains in hiding in plain sight for the chapter to claim. Millennium Chapter has had the gavel for 2+ years. It is time to go get it. We need 4 members, one of which has to be a Councilor, to go to a Millennium meeting to claim it. I am willing to drive with those members that would like to have ownership of the gavel for our chapter. Let's get a plan.


 


The message from the last news letter--


 


Don't let your best friend be left out in the cold about DeMolay. Share this great fraternal experience with him. You and he will be glad you did in future years.  Dad Reiter














Bowling at Ft Carson


August 12, 2008


	We arrived at Ft. Carson at about 6:30 after being evacuated from our vehicle and searched when we entered. B. N. was informed that he would have to stow his Raiders baseball cap in the bed of the truck in order to gain entrance to the Army Base. B. N. readily complied to ease our admittance so all of his traveling companions could enjoy a night of bowling. The gate guard evidently was not a Raiders fan. The bowling alley aka Thunder Alley was busy with athletes competing for top bowler and Dad Rodriguez soon appeared to greet us. 


	Many bowling techniques were implemented and the spider man hold proved to be the most rewarding, ask our Master Counselor for details on the spider man hold.  


	All who attended would agree that a good time was had by all, and I hope that the next fun event is as enjoyable as this evening was.  


Mom Appiano 
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The lock in was the best! I had the best hiding place. It was an awesome time. Chase





Video games and hide and seek during the lock in was a lot of fun. Justin B.





Support the Newsletter 


Anyone who submits something for the newsletter will have their name put in the hat. At the end of V. R. term we will draw out the name of the winner. The prize will be announced in the next newsletter. Tell us what you’ve been doing.  Mom Reiter
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